Town of Eustis
Selectmen’s Meeting
June 16th, 2020
Present: Steve St Jean, Brandi Farnsworth, Jeff Lecander, Jedediah Whiting, Amanda Brochu
Attending: Millie Howard, Tina O’Donnell and Jim O’Donnell, Carol Sherrier,                                     James Brochu, Andy Brann 
Meeting opened at approximately 6:00 pm.
Jeff motioned to accept the minutes from the June 2nd meeting as written, Steve seconded the motion, motioned passed with all five in favor. 
Selectmen reviewed the recommendations on renting out the Stratton/Eustis Community Building from the Town’s Lawyer along with the attached Maine CDC guidelines for reopening community buildings. After careful review and discussion amongst the board, Jeff motioned to adhere strictly to the guidelines suggested. The motion was seconded by Jedediah, motion passed with 3 in favor and two against it. 
Millie Howard discussed her plans for Summer Rec in accordance to the Town Lawyer’s written suggestion. The Selectmen stated that they would like her to tighten up the liability waiver and include a print out of the CDC guidelines and a space for parents to specifically sign that they have read it and agree to comply. They also would like the parents of high risk children to acquire a note from their pediatrician stating that they are cleared to attend Summer Rec.  
Andy Brann presented the board with a new plow contract he would like them to consider as his 3 year contract ended last year. This new contract has a increase of approximately $6,800 and will not include the transfer station, he also suggested that this go from a three year contract to a five year contract. The Selectmen briefly reviewed the proposed contract, and decided that this will need to go out to bid and would like the Town Office to put together a bid package. Kirk Williams explained to the board that he would like to break it down into three separate bids. Jeff motioned to table this topic for the time being until bids are in, Steve seconded the motion, motion passed with all five in favor. 
Kirk presented the Selectmen with bids for paving as he would like to do north end of Eustis Village, Transfer Station, Reservoir Road Trailer and possibly spots on Old Dead River Road. Selectmen reviewed these bids, and Brandi motioned to go with Fine Line Paving. Jedediah seconded the motion, motion passed with all five in favor.
Steve put the meeting into executive session to discuss a personnel matter, when pulled out of the executive session Steve made a motion to raise Tina to $14 an hour effective immediately, and would reevaluate in 6 months. Jeff seconded this motion, motion passed with all five in favor. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting, motion was seconded, motion passed with all five in favor.
Meeting adjourned at approximately 7:10 pm.
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